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DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

Federal Pell Grant Program

AGENCY: Department of Education.
ACTION: Notice; correction.

SUMMARY: This document corrects an
error in the notice published in the
Federal Register on September 9, 1996
for the Federal Pell Grant Program. The
text of the double asterisk footnote on
page 47654 is deleted and replaced with
the text of the last paragraph on page
47655 under ‘‘Proof of Delivery.’’ It
should read ‘‘**An institution that

transmits its student Payment Data
information via the EDE Electronic
Payments service must ensure that its
transmission is completed before
midnight (local time at the institution’s
EDE destination point) on September
30, 1997.’’
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Jacquelyn C. Butler, Program Specialist,
Pell and State Grant Section, Grants
Branch, Policy Development Division,
Policy, Training, and Analysis Service,
Office of Postsecondary Education, U.S.
Department of Education, 600
Independence Avenue, SW., (ROB–3,

Room 3045), Washington, DC 20202–
5447. Telephone: (202) 708–4607.
Individuals who use a
telecommunications device for the deaf
may call the Federal Information Relay
Service at 1–800–730–8913 between 9
a.m. and 8 p.m., Eastern time, Monday
through Friday.

Dated: November 20, 1996.
David A. Longanecker,
Assistant Secretary for Postsecondary
Education.
[FR Doc. 96–30090 Filed 11–25–96; 8:45 am]
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